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Freedom of Information Response
Our reference:  FOI 24-2790
Responded to:  21 January2025


Your recent request for information is replicated below, together with our response.
Please provide the following for each year 2019-2024:
The number of anti-social driving incidents reported 
The number of fixed penalty notices issued for anti-social driving  
The number of anti-social driving incidents passed to the COPFS 
[bookmark: _Hlk188005913]In response to this part of your request, I would advise that we do not have crime classifications or FPN classifications of anti-social driving and as such section 17 of the Act therefore applies.
To be of assistance, crime data on all driving classifications are available online:
Crime data - Police Scotland

The number of convictions for anti-social driving obtained 
Police Scotland does not hold criminal conviction/ prosecution data and section 17 of the Act therefore applies.  You may wish to contact the Crown Office and Procurator Fiscal Service (COPFS) and/ or the Scottish Courts Service.

The number of speed cameras in Scotland
The information sought is held by Police Scotland, but I am refusing to provide it in terms of section 16(1) of the Act on the basis that the section 25(1) exemption applies:
“Information which the applicant can reasonably obtain other than by requesting it […] is exempt information”.
The information sought is publicly available: Safety Camera Locations - Police Scotland

The number of broken speed cameras in Scotland
The various camera systems we operate are all maintained via service agreements with the camera system suppliers.  The number of cameras that are not working at any one time will vary, as will the anticipated duration for which they may be unavailable.  
Any required repairs or remedial works to cameras themselves are normally undertaken as soon as is practicable.  
We keep records of the technical faults and issues that occur with the camera systems, but we do not specifically record a log of how many cameras themselves are in need of repair at any one time as the faults we record may not be related to the functionality of the camera itself but relate to other elements of the system concerned.
As such, in response to this part of your request, section 17 of the Act applies.

If you require any further assistance, please contact us quoting the reference above.
You can request a review of this response within the next 40 working days by email or by letter (Information Management - FOI, Police Scotland, Clyde Gateway, 2 French Street, Dalmarnock, G40 4EH).  Requests must include the reason for your dissatisfaction.
If you remain dissatisfied following our review response, you can appeal to the Office of the Scottish Information Commissioner (OSIC) within 6 months - online, by email or by letter (OSIC, Kinburn Castle, Doubledykes Road, St Andrews, KY16 9DS).
Following an OSIC appeal, you can appeal to the Court of Session on a point of law only. 
This response will be added to our Disclosure Log in seven days' time.
Every effort has been taken to ensure our response is as accessible as possible. If you require this response to be provided in an alternative format, please let us know.
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